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BELIEVE IT OR NOT, 2019 is almost history.  Sue and I have had a fruitful year and look back over the past

11 months marveling at how fast they have gone.  Our lives have truly entered into another phase, as this has

been the first year with no children and no parents in the house ­ just the two of us!  Our new routines now

include expanded time being involved in our local church and in the OAC ministry.  It’s great to serve a God who

is rock solid, never changes and offers a firm foundation which never shifts and

gives stability in all we do.  Another great blessing is knowing and having friends

like you.  Thanks for allowing God to use you in this way.

WE ALSO THANK YOU FOR PRAYING AND GIVING so we can

continue on.  We appreciate and continue to need your help in this way. 
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